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Chapleau PUC will offer comments and clarifications to VECC’s observations that differ from the Board Staff Submission comments and clarifications.
2 - Rate Base and Capital Spending
Capital Spending
2.2 – In our interrogatory responses we responded that replacement of poles was an estimate of $4,000 for 10 poles. During a closer examination we find that the pole quantity should have read 12 not 10, as originally indicated.

2.3 – This was clarified in the Board Staff submission “Page 10 – Assessment of Asset Condition and Asset Management Plan”
Rate Base

2.6 – Chapleau PUC intends to follow the Board Guidelines for consistency.
2.7 - Chapleau PUC was consistent in the method used to forecast commodity cost as that of kWh consumption (2008 forecast being the average of 2006 actual and 2007 forecast). 
2.8 – This was commented and recalculated in the Board Staff submission “Page 18 and 19 – Retail Transmission Service Rates”

2.9 – Same as 2.8.
3 - Load Forecast and Revenue Offsets

Load Forecast

3.6 Chapleau PUC’s annual reporting of customer connections is based on the final year-end count as identified through the company’s billing records. The fluctuations in residential customers between the years 2002 and 2007 represent annual changes (+ / -) of between 0 and 26 customers each year. The 2002 residential customer count was 1,175 while the 2008 forecast is 1,164. Given the reduced population level over the same time period, Chapleau PUC’s estimate of 1,164 (same as 2007) for the residential customer count is reasonable.
4 – Operating Costs
OM&A

4.3 This was clarified in the Board Staff submission “Page 5 – Cost Driver Review - Additional Repairs and Maintenance”.

4.5 There appears to be some misunderstanding or confusion in regard to the one time costs. 

The 2007 costs ($25,000) associated with the 2nd generation IRM is for the current application and also the $15,000 in 2008.
The cost associated with the 3 year business plan, of $11,450, was at the request of the Ontario Energy Board.

5 – Cost of Capital/Capital Structure

5.2 The use of 7.25% value was a typographical error. This was also explained in the Board Staff submission “Page 12 - Cost of Capital”.
6 – Deferral and Variance Accounts


This was clarified in the Board Staff submission
 “Page 20 to 23 – Deferral and Variance Accounts”
7 – Smart Meters

This is commended in the Board Staff submission “Page 10 and 11- Smart Meters”
8 – Cost Allocation
This is commended, in part, in the Board Staff submission “Page 15 and 16 – Cost Allocation – Revenue to Cost Ratios”
9 - Rate Design
This is commended in the Board Staff submission “Page 17 – Rate Design – Fixed Charges”
10 – Retail Transmission Rates

This is commended in the Board Staff submission “Page 18 and 19 – Retail Transmission Service Rates” 

